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Community Preservation Committee

Minutes of Meeting July 26, 2006

Town Hall Conference Room, 9:00AM

Present:  Janet Erickson, Judy Taylor, Dorothy Dolan, Jan Plaue 

Elaine McIlroy, Peter Hall, Barbara Gray, Victoria Pecoraro
Absent:  John Ketchum

Chairman Peter Hall called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.

Minutes of 6/28/06 meeting
Vicki Pecoraro moved to approve the minutes of the June 28, 2006.  Dottie Dolan seconded, and the motion carried 7-0-1.
Finances

Town Accountant Marilyn Crary explained the bill paying process through the Town system.  Gray expressed a concern for having Housing projects checked independently.  
Marilyn Crary reported that the total designated fund balance for FY2006 is $460,028.73. This included Land Bank money that had come in during 2006. 
For Fiscal Year 2007 the estimated figure is $640,130, giving CPC a total of around $ 1.2 million to work with.  The total of requests for the six potential projects before the CPC comes to $507,000 although one does not have a dollar amount attached to it.
New Applications

06-04
Uncle Tim’s Bridge   
The proposal for Uncle Tim’s Bridge represents historic preservation, recreation and open space needs.  The funding request is for $107,000 for a $147,000 project.  The DPW will cover some of the funding, but $18,000 was not accounted for.  Elaine McIlroy suggested that the Historic Commission should have the DPW as co-sponsors of the project.  Dottie Dolan reminded the board that Conservation Commission will require an engineer’s stamped plan for the project before it is started.  Gray said she would like an independent engineer check the plan and costs.  
Plaue said it was important that CPC consider the feasibility of each project.  Hall asked about the “open space” category being included.  Plaue said the Open Space Committee had agreed that it was a good idea but had not specified that their CPC allocation of 10% was to be used on this project.  The proposal will be considered as a Historic Preservation project for purposes of funding.    

Plaue moved to approve Application 06-04 contingent on getting answers to some  questions on an unaccounted $18,000 and DPW co-sponsorship of  the proposal.  Hall wanted the designation of the project as Open Space and the Historical Preservation clarified.  Gray seconded the motion to approve the application.  The motion carried unanimously 8-0.
06-05
Paine Hollow Road Affordable Rental Homes

Vicki Pecoraro  asked about the rental of the land for the Paine Hollow Road Affordable Rental Homes.  This is a Community Housing proposal by Edward (Ted) Malone requesting $175,000 funding for the $1,433,760 total project.   Pecoraro questioned the 70% of one-bedroom units.  The four one-bedroom units, McIlroy said, were in response to a survey which indicated the greatest need was for single people, not family housing. Hall asked about the steep elevation of the entrance to the property.  Gray said that there should be a plan showing the elevation in detail.  She also asked about funding. 
Pecoraro said she was not impressed with the quality of rental property at the Oyster Lane Housing also done by Ted Malone.  She pointed out that rental property needs to stand up to a lot of wear.  Since the project is for rental homes, she asked if there would be proper upkeep after they are built.  McIlroy said that Malone had also done rental properties in Provincetown which the CPC could examine.  Hall said that long run needs to be considered.  Pecoraro said the increased funding from CPC could ensure better quality from the start.  Plaue asked if an additional request of $100,000 would ensure better quality.  

Plaue suggested that because of CPC members’ concerns and because Malone had not yet started the Gull Pond Rd. project, CPC view the other locations where Malone had built affordable homes.  She didn’t want to see the Paine Hollow Rd.  application rejected in a vote and thought CPC’s decision could be postponed.  

Hall moved to postpone voting until funding and quality issues were addressed.  Gray seconded.  This would allow CPC to visit and study Malone’s other work.  McIlroy wanted to have the application voted on.  McIlroy said that Affordable Housing believed they were putting forward a quality project.  The motion to postpone carried 5-3.  McIlroy will see that further information will be provided.  

06-06
Housing Access Project

Application 06-06 was a one-time request by the Housing Authority for $60,000 to see some projects get off the ground.  McIlroy said the request was for research to see if the plan could be developed.  Pecoraro said she would like language (p. 1) referring to “loans” changed to “vouchers.”   Gray remarked that much of the information is available on the Internet.  Listed in the budget for the project was $15,000 as the maximum cost for a contractor’s services for one year.  Gray moved to approve Application 06-06.  Erickson seconded.  The motion carried 8-0.

06-07
Historical Museum Expansion

The application for expansion of the Wellfleet Historical Society Museum lacked funding figures.  McIlroy said that the Housing Authority would be interested in developing something with the Historical Society if this project were to go forward.  The application, however, is premature since the owner of the attached units to the museum is not interested in selling the property at this time.  Application 06-07 was deemed incomplete and no action was taken on it.
06-08
Restoration of Wellfleet Skate Park

The Skateboard Park proposal offered three alternatives.  Pecoraro said she was in favor of Alternative #1 for $155,000.  The CPC agreed that the restoration should be done right.  The original park deteriorated sooner than anticipated, Pecoraro said.  Erickson moved to accept Application 06-08 with Alternative #1.  Dolan seconded.  The motion carried unanimously 7-0.  (Gray had been excused from the meeting before this time.)

06-09
Site Assessment for Senior Housing

This proposal was a Community Housing request for $10,000 to conduct a site assessment of Town owned land for senior housing, both independent and assisted, adjacent to the Senior Center at 175 Old King’s Highway (Map 23, Parcel 503).  CPC was not sure what location was being considered.   Taylor indicated that the CPC may be approached with an application for funds to initiate a Land Court decision to grant access to the Town-owned “Airstrip” parcel within the National Seashore at the Marconi Site.   That property (Map 42, Parcel 601) would provide a potentially desirable land-swap with the National Park Service for the land adjacent to the Senior Center to the north.  Pecoraro wanted to know what piece of property Application 06-09 referred to as the potential site.  Hall proposed that any vote be postponed until further information was provided.  
Memo to Selectmen for a Special Town Meeting

Since CPC has projects it would like considered in the fall, Hall will prepare a memo to the Selectmen asking for the Special Town Meeting, which is tentatively scheduled for November.  Plaue moved to send the memo.  McIlroy seconded, and the motion carried 6-0 (Erickson as well as Gray had departed)

Next Meeting

The next meeting   will be held August 23, 2006 at 9 a.m. 
Adjournment

Plaue moved to adjourn.  Taylor seconded.  The motion carried 6-0.  The meeting adjourned at 11 a.m.  
Respectfully Submitted

______________________
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Mary Rogers, Committee Secretary

Peter Hall, Chair
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